
 

 

Council Communication:  18-675 

COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

 

Number: 18-675 Meeting: December 17, 2018 

Agenda Item: 11 Roll Call: 18-2047 

Submitted by: Jonathan A. Gano, P.E., Public Works Director and 

Steven L. Naber, P.E., City Engineer 

 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Acceptance of proposal from MidAmerican Energy Company for relocation of gas facilities for the 

Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project in the amount of $259,134.35. 

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

Recommend approval of the proposal from MidAmerican Energy Company for relocation of gas 

facilities for the Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project, to accommodate construction of the proposed 

box culvert through the Iowa State Fairgrounds. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:    

 

Amount:  $259,134.35 

  

Funding Source:  2018-2019 CIP, Page Storm Water-10, Leetown Creekway - Outlet Improvements, 

SM075, Storm Revenue Bonds 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

 This Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project from Dean Avenue to University Avenue, and 

traversing through the Iowa State Fairgrounds, was awarded to S.M. Hentges & Sons, Inc. on 

September 11, 2017 by Roll Call No. 17-1613. 

 

 The Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project includes constructing a new 12-foot by 5-foot box 

culvert from Dean Avenue to University Avenue, which will reduce the amount of storm water 

that currently flows to an existing 5-foot by 6-foot concrete box culvert and an existing 48-inches 

diameter culvert that traverse underneath existing buildings located at the Iowa State Fairgrounds. 

 

 The Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project was in conflict with existing MidAmerican Energy 

Company gas facilities on the Iowa State Fairgrounds.  The proposal from MidAmerican 

Energy Company is for work necessary to relocate the gas facilities in conflict with the 

Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project. 

 

 A preliminary estimate of $650,000 was originally provided by MidAmerican Energy 

Company to relocate the gas main.  Relocation work was completed by MidAmerican Energy 

Company for an actual cost of $259,134.35. 
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PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):    

 

Date:  July 24, 2017 

 

Roll Call Number:  17-1216 

 

Action:  Acceptance of proposal from MidAmerican Energy Company for relocation of electrical 

facilities for the Leetown Creekway Box Culvert project, $53,220.49.  (Council Communication No.  

17-554) Moved by Moore to adopt.  Motion Carried 7-0. 

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:  NONE 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Hall, 400 Robert D Ray Drive.  Council agendas are available to the public at the 

City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting.  Citizens can also request to receive 

meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via email to 

cityclerk@dmgov.org. 

 

http://www.dmgov.org/government/citycouncil/rollcalls/2017/17-1216.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/government/CityCouncil/Resolutions/20170724/6.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/Government/CityCouncil/Communications/17-554.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/Government/CityCouncil/Communications/17-554.pdf
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